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PRIMARY RECESS 

We have extended the deadline to order a copy of the 2023 Yearbook. It is only 
available via pre-order, so this is your last chance.  

The Yearbook includes arƟcles and photos about everything we’ve done at 
school this year, including Art, Music, Science, Sport, Languages, school camps, 
special events, etc. The cost is $20 and they will be professionally printed and 
delivered to school early in Term 1 next year.  

If you would like a copy, please order through Compass by 15 December.  

The Yearbook is listed as an ‘Event’ so you can pay for it like you would for a 
school camp or other event.  

If you would like to see a copy of the 2022 Yearbook, we have one to view at 
the front office.  

2023 YEARBOOK 

Our younger students are 
geƫng excited about the 
upcoming holidays. They’ve 
been coming into the 
Library each morning to 
see what the Elf on the 
Shelf is up to. Some of 
them are sporƟng 
Christmas hats and other 
fun fesƟve accessories.  
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Dear students, parents and carers, 

As we near the end of the school year, I would like to 

express my graƟtude for your conƟnued support and 

partnership in your child's educaƟon at Bright P-12 

College. Together, we have shared many wonderful 

experiences in 2023.  

I am delighted to extend my congratulaƟons to our 

Year 12 students of 2023 on the successful compleƟon 

of their final year of school. This significant occasion 

marks the culminaƟon of years of hard work, 

dedicaƟon and growth. I am immensely proud of each 

and every one of our graduaƟng students. 

I would like to take a moment to acknowledge the 

outstanding VCE study scores achieved by our 

students with an overall median score of 29. Their 

commitment to academic excellence has been truly 

excepƟonal and their results reflect the countless 

hours of effort they have invested in their studies. I am 

parƟcularly thrilled to announce that Zoe Ditcham has 

achieved the highest ATAR score of 83.2, earning her 

the Ɵtle of DUX. This is a remarkable achievement, and 

Zoe should be commended for her outstanding 

dedicaƟon and commitment to her studies. 

Furthermore, I would like to recognise the 

achievements of our unscored VCE students, VCE VCAL 

students, and VET students who have successfully 

completed their course requirements to achieve their 

cerƟficates. Their hard work and determinaƟon have 

paid off, and they should be proud of their 

accomplishments. 

Wishing all our staff, students, parents, carers and 

broader community members a wonderful and well-

deserved break. I’m looking forward to 2024 and all 

the opportuniƟes for growth we will provide to our 

students.  

Jean Olley - Principal 

   

 

 
COLLEGE CALENDAR 

Principal’s 

Message 

DECEMBER 2023 

 

11-15 DEC Yr 9 Sailing Camp 

14 DEC Yr 6 GraduaƟon 

17 DEC Deadline for 2024 Booklist orders 

18 DEC Yr 5/6 Wandiligong Bike Ride 

18 DEC Awards Evening 

20 DEC Last day of Term 4 

  School ends at 1:30pm 

 

JANUARY 2024 

 

30 JAN First day of Term 1 for Yr 1 - 12 

31 JAN First day of Term 1 for Prep students 

UNIFORM 
Please note that the FCW uniform shop is unable to take cash 
payments. Uniform can be purchased online at  

hƩps://fcw.com.au/schools-online-shops/ 

BOOKLISTS 
2024 Booklists are open for orders through Lilydale Books  

hƩps://www.lilydalebooks.com.au/BookList/School/bright-p-12-college 

Your order can be home delivered or picked up on Book 
CollecƟon Day between 11am-4pm on Wednesday 
24th January in the school administraƟon building. 

Order by 17th December for guaranteed Book CollecƟon Day 
delivery. 

Years 9-12 student subject choices for 2024 were distributed 
to students. Please contact the school office if you did not 
receive this.  
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TAIKO & SAMURAI PERFORMANCE 

Yr 6 EXCURSION - MT BUFFALO 

“On the 24th of November the Preps, Year 1s, Year 3s, and Year 4s went to see a Japanese performance at the 
Community Centre. There were five 
people from Japan, two played  music 
with special Japanese instruments. 
Such as bamboo flute, big drums made 
of cow skin and a banjo. The three 
other people that were performing 
used samurai swords and other things. 
The other performers were all amazing 
and they showed us tradiƟonal 
Japanese dances. And some of us got 
to have a go of the drums and the 
swords. It was all amazing and we all 
learnt so much about Japan.”  

By Josie M, Year 4 

Earlier this week, Year 6 students enjoyed beauƟful views 
and perfect weather as they hiked to The Horn on Mount 
Buffalo. 

Parking at Cresta and then walking up the dirt road, before 
having a picnic and then climbing the final winding path, up 
between the rocks to reach the highest point on Buffalo, 
every student reached the summit in a symbolic hike, 
marking the high point of their Ɵme as Primary School 
students, prior to their GraduaƟon Ceremony this coming 
Thursday. 
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 PREP MUSIC Yr 9 OUTDOOR EDUCATION 

Year 9 Outdoor EducaƟon students enjoyed beauƟful weather as 
they hiked across the Razorback and camped at FederaƟon Hut 
for the night.  

The next morning, we made our way up to the summit of Mt 
Feathertop for a beauƟful sunrise before wandering down 
Bungalow Spur to Harrietville.  

SUSTAINABILITY UPDATE 
Year 5 students have been busy learning about and working on a sustainability project. We have been learning about 
plants, ecosystems and biodiversity. We have been upcycling bath tubs and using them for our plants. 

LIBRARY UPDATE 
Students, please remember to check at home and return any outstanding school Library 
books. A note of missing items has been sent to each Primary classroom teacher and our 
Librarian Cindy has spoken to Secondary students about their outstanding books. 

At the end of each year, we do a stocktake of all Library books so it’s important that all 
books are here for us to check. This also helps us idenƟty which new books we should 
purchase in 2024. 

Parents, please help your children find any missing books so they can be returned to the 
Library.  



 5 

 

Yr 5/6 CAMP - SOVEREIGN HILL 

On November 22nd, our Year 5 and 6 students made the 5 hour long bus ride to Ballarat's Sovereign Hill. We spent 
two nights at the Sovereign Hill Hotel. We spent our Ɵme exploring the Sovereign Hill Museum, watching candle 
making demonstraƟons, boiled lolly making, went old fashioned bowling, watched them make beauƟful dresses and 
panned for gold, where a lucky few even found some!  

We also became part of the Museum and trialled what life would be like for children in the 1850s. We watched gold 
pouring demonstraƟons and a some of us even got to hold the $300,000 bar. We saw the incredible Aura Sound and 
Light Show at night. We ended our last night watching Black Beard the Pirate Pantomime and ate hard boiled lollies.  
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Yr 10 PE 
As part of their final year of Physical EducaƟon as a core subject, the Year 10’s involved themselves in some adult 
physical acƟvity opportuniƟes this term. Students played croquet under the watchful and helpful eye of the 
volunteers from the Bright Croquet Club. They played a version of croquet known as golf croquet which involves 
tacƟcs to block and remove players from the field in an effort to win hoops. The college Physical EducaƟon faculty 
would like to acknowledge these wonderful volunteers for their Ɵme in supporƟng the learning opportuniƟes for our 
students. It was a pleasure to see our wonderful students interact so posiƟvely with these community members. 

Yr 3/4 FUNDRAISING 
Year 3 and 4 students have been working on a project Ɵtled “Can Children Make a Difference in the World?” As part 
of this project, students have explored global issues and chariƟes that work towards helping those affected by these 
issues. The students will be running stalls this Friday to raise money for their chosen chariƟes. Everything at the stall 
has been handmade/craŌed by the students themselves and the products will sell for one of three prices: 50c, $1 or 
$2. Their target audience will be the Prep - Yr 2 students and their fellow Yr 3-4 peers. All teachers have kindly 
offered to bring their students to the stalls. We would love it if you and your child could help support our students to 
raise money for their chariƟes by allowing them to bring money to school to purchase the products. We suggest that 
your child bring no more than $5 and if possible, in the form of 50c, $1 and $2 coins. 

 As always, thank you so much for your support. The students are very excited! 

Yr 10 FIRST AID 
A group of 14 Year 10 students completed a First Aid Course earlier this month. This full-day course was run at no 
cost to families thanks to funding provided by NELLEN (North East Local Learning & Employment Network) in 
Wodonga. The Alpine InsƟtute provided a the training to our students, who learnt basic First Aid skills, including CPR.  
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HUME PRIMARY ATHLETICS 

Five Bright P-12 College students from Years 3-6 
aƩended the Hume Primary AthleƟcs event in 
Albury earlier this term.  

CongratulaƟons to Eleanor C, Eliza W, Gretel H, 
Millie D and Theo G on their great efforts on the 
day. Thank you to the parent volunteers involved.  

PRIMARY CONCERT 

Last week, we held our Primary Concert at the Bright Entertainment Centre.  

The Concert and the Music Soirees held earlier this term showcase our very important Music program at Bright P-
12 College. Music plays a vital role in providing a holisƟc educaƟon as it holds immense value in shaping individuals' 
cogniƟve, emoƟonal, and social development. Engaging with music enhances criƟcal thinking skills, as it requires 
acƟve listening, interpretaƟon, and analysis. Learning to play an instrument or sing fosters discipline, paƟence, and 
perseverance and music is a powerful outlet for self-expression, allowing students to explore and communicate 
their emoƟons in a unique way. ParƟcipaƟng in class music acƟviƟes culƟvates teamwork, cooperaƟon, and 
empathy. 

Thank you to everyone involved with the concert. A special thanks to Jason Campbell, our specialist music teacher. 
A large number of other staff were involved in helping with various aspects of the concert—thank you for all your 
help. CongratulaƟons to all students involved, you put on a great show for the audience. And lastly, thank you to 
the audience members for turning up in big numbers to support their children.  
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TEEN MENTAL HEALTH 

Earlier this term, Bright P-12 College was able to roll out the Teen Mental Health First Aid course for Year 9 
students. The sessions consisted of the following topics: 

Session 1 discusses mental health problems in general and understanding how common and 
disabling these are in young people. Students also learn about professionals who can help. 

Session 2 talks about the AcƟon Plan (‘Look, Ask, Listen, Help Your Friend’) for the first Ɵme. 
Students will see a film showing how it is used and you will start to explore how it might apply 
when a friend is in crisis or developing a problem. 

Session 3 focuses on students pracƟcing their new skills and discussing how they can look aŌer themselves. 

Year 9 Students who completed all three sessions received a cerƟficate of accreditaƟon from Mental Health First Aid 
Australia to demonstrate their successful compleƟon of the course.   

Our students have shown their understanding and knowledge in seeking assistance with such an important aspect of 
health and Wellbeing. 

CHESS CLUB 

DID YOU KNOW? 

Two interesƟng facts from our College Council President Peter Mack: 

· The Bright Fun Run contributed over $10,000 to the school, a fantasƟc contribuƟon by a small group of 
parents & staff who organised it, and the wider community who ran in the event.  

· By replacing nearly all lights with low energy LED’s and progressively implemenƟng energy saving measures, 
the Bright P-12 College electricity bill is over $17,000 lower this year than for the same period in 2019! 

Facilitated by Jen Hore, our Student 
Wellbeing Counsellor, the Primary Chess 
Club started small and has grown into a 
popular lunchƟme acƟvity in the Library. 

Students iniƟally worked on improving their 
skills including learning master openings 
and then built up to tournaments at the 
end of term. 

This has been a great opportunity for 
students to develop their cogniƟve skills 
and also work on their social skills. Chess 
benefits people in pracƟsing their social   

skills as they have the opportunity to explore the boundaries of the rules of the game. Useful social skills that can 
explored through playing chess include taking turns, learning fair play, self-respect and respect for others, 
understanding others' perspecƟves, and developing empathy. CogniƟve skills that Chess can promote include 
creaƟve problem-solving, analysing a situaƟon by focusing on important factors and by eliminaƟng distracƟons. 
Students had a lot of fun while working on these very useful life skills.  
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STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT 

P-2 SPORTS DAY 

Two Bright P-12 College students have had outstanding achievements at the recent Junior Victorian GymnasƟcs 
Championships held in Geelong. Both gymnasts are members of the small local club Indigo GymnasƟcs, located in 
Beechworth, training there 3 Ɵmes a week. 

Year 4 student Madison J, and her team, compeƟng as a team of 5, achieved 2nd place All-Around, 1st on Floor and 
2nd on Uneven Bars and Beam in Level 4 WAG (Women’s ArƟsƟc GymnasƟcs), from a field of 15 teams. 

Year 11 student Saskia H, placed 1st on Floor, 5th on Uneven Bars and 6th All-Around in Level 7 WAG, from a field of 74 
compeƟtors.  

Both gymnasts placed at the North East Regional Championships held in Albury, qualifying to represent their club at 
the Victorian Championships. It was a tough field with teams from all over Victoria compeƟng for a chance at State 
Champion. Well done Madison and Saskia for all your hard work and training over the past year to achieve this 
fabulous result! 

Some photos from our Prep-Year 2 Sports Day, held earlier this term. Students had a great day and all put in a huge 
amount of effort with the broad range of acƟviƟes throughout the day. A big ‘thank you’ to the Primary School 
Captains, House Captains and House Leaders for all their help on the day.  
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Yr 10 OUTDOOR EDUCATION 

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

AŌer a few weeks training up at the Tronoh Dredge and on the Ovens River, we were ready to hit up the drop at 
Sinclair’s waterhole on the Buckland River.  

The students had great lines down the rapid, with a lot of them staying upright. A few took a quick dip, which helped 
to cool them down on such a hot, sunny day. The rest of the trip was beauƟful as we meandered down the Buckland 
Valley and back to Porepunkah. 

INFORMATION	FOR	PARENTS 
If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible 
for CSEF. A special consideraƟon category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee families.  

The allowance is paid to the school to use towards expenses relaƟng to camps, excursions or sporƟng 
acƟviƟes for the benefit of your child. 

New applicants should contact the school office to obtain a CSEF applicaƟon form or download from 
www.educaƟon.vic.gov.au/csef  

If you applied for the CSEF at your child's school in 2023, you do not need to complete an 
applicaƟon form in 2024 unless there has been a change in your family circumstances.  

 

You only need to complete an applicaƟon form if any of the following changes have occurred: 

· new student enrolments; your child will start or change schools next year. 

· changed family circumstances; such as a change of custody, change of name, concession card 
number, or new siblings commencing this year. 

 
 
If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to contact Lisa – lisa.flew@educaƟon.vic.gov.au  
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COMMUNITY NOTICES  

Mount Beauty Swimming Pool will be 
hosting three weeks of VicSwim learn-to-
swim lessons in January 2024. 

Lessons will be in small groups with fully 
qualified, experienced swim teachers. The 
lessons will be held between 10am and 1:30 
pm in solar heated pools, and will only cost 
$35 per week.  

For more information about booking, visit  

https://vicswim.com.au/ 
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12B Barnard Street, Bright  
Ph: (03) 5750 1777  

www.bangtoyshop.com.au 

 

 18 hole course 
Group bookings welcome 

Fun for all! 


